THE BASSINGHAM SURGERY

Staff and their Families as patients 
INTRODUCTION
The purpose of this policy document is to set out the position and the safeguards which will apply when a member of staff’s family (spouse/children) is a registered patient with the Practice. The provisions of this policy will be effective for all staff, and will not be limited to those registered or with family registrations. 
Members of staff should not be registered patients at the surgery.  

This is for a number of reasons.

· There may be a conflict of interests should the employee need to be signed off work.

· Personal / confidential information would be accessible to colleagues

· Consultations may prove difficult or embarrassing for the employee and or clinician.

Immediate family members of any practice employee will be asked to sign an acknowledgement to state that they are aware that their relative may in the course of their duties have cause to access their medical record. 
It is possible for the patient’s record to be restricted but in the interest of ensuring continuous workflow this is not the first line the practice would take, as only certain members of staff can override the restriction which can prove complicated at times of prescribing and dispensing medications and when referrals are necessary.
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